Note to Lead Member for Customer and Support Services          10 October 2005

Approval is sought to attach an essential car user allowance on a temporary basis to one post of Project Development Officer based in Customer Services.

The justification is as follows:

· The post holder is one of a team of three Project Development Officers who all have the same job description.  However the officer is currently working on two strategically important projects for Customer Services that require substantial travel namely home working and Orbit House relocation.

· The home working project involves visiting the homes of officers across the city and often outside the city boundaries.
· Many of these journeys require the transportation of IT desktop equipment to the homes of employees.

· The post holder’s recent mileage demonstrates that on average he is traveling on the Authority's behalf approximately 150 miles each month.

· It is anticipated that the relocation to Orbit House will result in an increase in the number of employees requesting to homework.  

· The requirement to use a car is fundamental to the projects on which the post holder is currently working. 

If approved, it is recommended that the allowance is paid with effect from 1 November 2005 for a temporary period of 12 months until 31 October 2006 in order to cover the expected duration of these projects.

